
  

  

 

MEMORANDUM 

To:   City of Seguin Mayor and Council 

  Steve Parker, City Manager 

 

From:  Randy Kell, Director of Facilities 

Through: Rick Cortes, Deputy City Manager         

Subject:      Resolution authorizing the City Manager to give away the remaining salvaged 
portions of the old pedestrian bridge given to the City of Seguin by Schertz / 
Seguin Local Government Corporation (SSLGC). - Randy Kell, Director of 
Facilities. 

 

Date:           February 21, 2025 
 

A resolution of the Schertz / Seguin Local Government Corporation, passed and approved 

on June 18th, 2004, authorized the demolition and disposal of the pedestrian bridge 

across the Guadalupe River at HWY 123 near the Water Treatment Plant.  

In the resolution, SSLGC gives ownership of the salvaged portions of the pedestrian 

bridge to the City of Seguin.  Over the years, portions of the bridge have been repurposed 

for one us or another.  The remaining portion of the bridge is being stored in a barn at the 

City of Seguin Shooting Range.   

We have no use for the remaining pieces of the bridge.  To clean up some of the city 

property, I would like to give away the remaining pieces of the bridge.  The labor and 

equipment required to haul this material to a scrap yard will come at a greater cost than 

what the material is valued at.  If we can get someone to pick it up and re-purpose it, that 

would be of greater interest to the city.  It could be re-purposed for art pieces, metal 

fabrication, or other projects. 

We would ask whoever takes this material to sign and release the City of Seguin of 

ownership and all responsibility for the material.  If we don’t find anyone who will take 

this material, we will haul it off to a scrap yard at the expense of the City of Seguin.  

Attached to this memo are photos of the remaining material, and the resolution from 

SSLGC. 

 


